
September 16 NCHNA Board & Committee Meeting Notes 
 
 
Present: Michelle Kimihira, Jeanne Peterson, Bonnie Pasek, Melinda DeLanoy, Nancy Brainard 
 
Prospective board member: Bryan Tillinghast 
 
1.) NCNHA is in need of new board and committee members for upcoming fall elections. 
Suggestions were made and current board and committee members are to invite and follow up.  
 
2.) 520 construction update was given by Nancy Brainard regarding Montlake to I-5 connection. 
 
3.) Drivers continue to enter the street down the hill off 11th in front of the Seattle Prep parking 
garage despite the do not enter sign. There was a flurry of activity and a survey on Nextdoor 
regarding the subject with 80% of the responders considering it a problem – but no one agrees on 
the solution. It can never be made into a two-way street again. The City of Seattle vacated the 
small section that is one way at the top of the hill. 
 
Rick and Ginger who live across the street from the Seattle Prep garage entrance attended the 
NCHNA board meeting to voice their concerns about this issue and ask that we as an 
organization take a stand and try to do something about it. 
 
It was decided that we would write a letter to Prep asking for solutions. 
 
We referred them to King County Neighborhood Mediation 
 
 


